
Some dōTERRA Inspired Recipes to try. 

 

These recipes will get you started on the 

dōTERRA Cooking Journey.  

 

Please Enjoy 

For more information contact: 

Val Leighton or Daryl Trembath 
0412 32 80 89 or 0413 255 192 
Web: http://mydoterra.com/earthgifts 
Email: val@earthgifts.com.au 
 
Research:  http://sourcetoyou.com 
 http://aromaticscience.com 
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Cooking with Essential 
Oils – FAQs and Tips 
Posted on June 3, 2015 

One great way 
to give your 
body the bene-
fits of essential 
oils is to add 
them to your 

cooking. Essential oils can provide 
amazing flavor to any dish! We want 
to share with you some of our essen-
tial oil cooking tips as well as answer 
some questions we have often been 
asked about using essential oils in 
cooking recipes. 

Is it safe to ingest essential oils? 

Not all essential oils are safe to ingest. 
There are a few things you want to 
know about your essential oil before 
you use it in your cooking.  

First, we only recommend using high 
quality, pure, therapeutic-grade es-
sential oils. Second, the label on your 
essential oil should state whether or 
not it is safe to use internally. A good 
indication is if the label lists supple-
ment facts (which looks like the stan-
dard nutrition information label).  

If you are still unsure of whether your 
oil is safe to take internally, Modern 
Essentials lists this information under 
the Single Essential Oils or Essential 
Oil Blends sections and also on page 
52 (Internal Application section). 

 

Another thing to consider is who you 
are feeding. Children or pregnant or 
nursing women may be cautioned 
against ingesting certain oils. It is al-
ways wise to check label instructions 
for warnings and recommended use, 
or consult with a certified health care 

professional for 
further ques-
tions. 

However, when 
using essential 
oils in cooking, 
the oils are 
generally di-
luted enough 
and used in 
small enough 
quantities that 

if using essential oils from spices, 
herbs, or citrus fruits that are com-
monly used in cooking, the food 
should be safe for all to eat. 

What oils can be used in 
cooking? 

Essential oils that come from spices, herbs, or 
citrus fruits commonly used in cooking are the 
best essential oils to incorporate in your food. 
These oils can include the following: 

 Basil 
 Bergamot 
 Black Pepper 
 Cardamom 
 Cassia 
 Cilantro  
 Cinnamon 
 Clove 
 Coriander 
 Dill 



 Fennel 
 Ginger  
 Grapefruit 
 Lavender 
 Lemon 
 Lemongrass 
 Lime 
 Marjoram  
 Orange 
 Oregano 
 Peppermint 
 Rosemary 
 Spearmint 
 Thyme 

How much oil do I substitute for 
herbs? 

How much oil to substitute for an 
herb varies quite a bit depending on 
the essential oil.  

Essential oils are very concentrated, 
so you only need a little bit––typically 
a drop or two.  

Some oils are really strong, and you 
may only need to dip a toothpick in 
the oil and then stir the toothpick into 
your mixture. 

The number of drops needed in a rec-
ipe can also differ based on a number 
of factors such as when the oils are 
added, the kind of food or beverage 
you are preparing, the strength of the 
oil, and your taste preferences. 

If you are adding the oils at the end of 
cooking, smaller amounts are needed 
than if adding before baking, simmer-
ing, or steaming because oils tend to 
start to evaporate under heat. It is 
generally better to stir the essential 

oil in at the end of cooking or when 
the food has cooled; but some oils 
such as basil, marjoram, oregano, 
rosemary, and thyme are quite strong 
and may actually benefit from cooking 
a little to get a milder flavour. 

One thing to keep in mind is that oil 
flavours tend to get stronger the 
longer the food or beverage has to 
“steep.” If you are preparing some-
thing that will sit in the fridge for a 
day or two before you eat or drink it, 
you may want to add your oils an hour 
or two before serving instead of when 
you prepare the food or beverage. 

With that said, let’s talk about some 
specific amounts or at least the base 
line amounts for you to add to accord-
ing to your taste preferences. 

Typically, 1 drop of a citrus oil can sub-
stitute for 1 tsp. of citrus zest. If the 
recipe calls for the zest from 1 citrus 
fruit, you can use 8–14 drops of the 
citrus essential oil instead. 

For minty oils such as peppermint and 
spearmint, try substituting 1 drop for 
1 tsp. dried mint leaves or 1 Tbsp. 
fresh mint leaves. 

Cinnamon and cassia are pretty simi-
lar, and typically what we know as 
ground cinnamon is really ground cas-
sia; however, the strength of their fla-
vor is quite a bit different. You will 
want to start by substituting 1 drop of 
cinnamon for 1–2 Tbsp. ground cinna-
mon and 1 drop of cassia for 1 tsp. 
ground cinnamon or cassia. 

For herbaceous oils like basil, marjo-



Cooking Tips:  

Know what part of the plant the oil 
came from. Citrus oils are pressed 
from the peel, so they can substitute 
for the zest but not the juice. 
Getting the exact amount of oil drops 
can be tricky due to the different vis-
cosity levels of the oils. If using the 
regular bottle with the orifice reducer, 
place your drops on a spoon; then stir 
into your mixture to ensure you have 
the right amount. 
Putting your cooking oils in dropper 
bottles allows you to easily control 
the number of drops used and pro-
vides sufficient space to dip a tooth-
pick into the oil when needed. 
A little goes a long way. Start with 
only a drop of oil, taste, and repeat 
until you are satisfied with the taste. 
Some oils are really strong, and a 
toothpick dipped in the oil, then 
stirred into your mixture, may be suf-
ficient. 
Use glass or stainless steel mixing 
bowls. Try to avoid plastic cookware, 
as the oils can damage certain types 
of plastic. 
Always keep your oils away from heat, 

light, and humid conditions to main-
tain a long shelf life. Refrigerator stor-
age is fine. 
Make sure to recap your bottles so 
the oils don’t evaporate out. 
Because oils are altered by heat and 
may evaporate, it is always best to 
add the oils at the end of cooking if 
possible. 
Give a subtle hint of herbs to your sa-
voury baked goods by creating a spray 
in a 4 oz. Trigger Spray Bottle. Add a 
few drops of essential oil and 1/8 cup 
of olive oil to the spray bottle, and 
then fill the bottle the rest of the way 
with distilled water. Use this mixture 
to spray items like empanadas, tortilla 
chips, baked french fries, egg rolls, 
etc. 
If you are baking with kids, make sure 
to keep the oils out of their reach. 



Key Lime Pie Fudge 
I absolutely love key lime pie, so when 
I saw a recipe for key lime pie fudge it 
took me all of 25 seconds to start 
writing down the ingredients on my 
grocery list. I had high hopes for this, 
and it did not disappoint. It's insanely 
easy to make. The only hard thing 
about this is keeping yourself from 
eating it all, because this stuff is ad-
dictive! 

I thought this was really good the way 
it is, but when I make it again I think 
I'll increase the lime juice a little 
more. That's just a personal prefer-
ence though. I like my citrus desserts 
to be really tart! I also added a pinch 
of salt to the fudge, which I think is 
necessary to cut the sweetness from 
all the white chocolate. With summer 
bbq's right around the corner, I have a 
feeling this will be making its way into 
my kitchen a lot! 

Ingredients: 

 1/3 cup unsalted butter 

 1/4 cup sugar 

 1-1/4 cups finely crushed graham crackers 

 3 cups or 4, 4-oz bars of good quality white 

chocolate, finely chopped 

 400ml can sweetened condensed milk 

 1 tablespoon finely grated Key lime zest, 

about 5-6 Key limes 

 1/4 cup key lime juice – freshly squeezed is 

better 

Directions: 

Line a square 8"x8 baking pan with foil or 

parchment paper, extending it up and over 

pan (this helps you get it out of the pan later). 

Butter sides and bottom of the pan, especially 

the corners. Set aside. 

1. To make the crust: Preheat oven to 190. In 

a medium sized bowl, melt butter in them mi-

crowave. Stir in sugar with a fork, braking up 

any lumps. Add crushed graham crackers and 

toss to mix well. Spread evenly into the baking 

pan and bake for 4 to 5 minutes or until edge 

is lightly browned. Remove from the oven and 

let cool on a wire rack. 

2. Stir white chocolate and sweetened con-

densed milk in a large heavy saucepan over 

low heat just until chocolate is melted and all 

the lumps are gone. Remove from heat and 

stir in zest and juice. Spread mixture evenly 

into the prepared pan. 

3. Cover and chill for two hours or overnight. 

Lift the fudge from pan using edges of foil. Peel 

off foil and use a heavy non-serrated knife to 

cut the fudge into one-inch pieces. ( 

Tip: Keep a damp kitchen towel handy to clean 

off the knife after each cut. This will keep give 

your fudge a cleaner appearance.) Store in an 

airtight container at room temperature for up 

to one week. 



WHITE CHOCOLATE PEP-
PERMINT FUDGE RECIPE 

I make many batches of this minty 
fudge to give as Christmas gifts. It's 
not too sweet, so it appeals to lots of 
palates 

 MAKES: 

81 servings 

TOTAL TIME: 

Prep: 10 min. Cook: 10 min. + chilling 

INGREDIENTS 

1-1/2 teaspoons plus 1/4 cup butter, 
softened, divided 

2 cups sugar 

1/2 cup sour cream 

12 squares (30g each) white baking 
chocolate, chopped 

1 jar (200ml) marshmallow cream 

1/2 cup crushed peppermint candy 

2 drops peppermint oil 

DIRECTIONS 

Line a 22cm. square pan with foil. 
Grease the foil with 1-1/2 teaspoons 
butter; set aside. 

In a large heavy saucepan, combine 
the sugar, sour cream and remaining 
butter. Cook and stir over medium 
heat until sugar is dissolved. Bring to a 
rapid boil; cook and stir until a candy 
thermometer reads 110° (soft-ball 
stage), about 5 minutes. 

Remove from the heat; stir in white 

chocolate and marshmallow creme 
until melted. Fold in peppermint 
candy and extract. Pour into prepared 
pan. Chill until firm. 

Using foil, lift fudge out of pan. Gently 
peel off foil; cut fudge into 1-in. 
squares. Store in the refrigera-
tor. Yield: 1kg. 

Test Kitchen Tips 

To make crushing peppermints easy, 
unwrap candies, place them in a re-
sealable plastic bag and give it a few 
good whacks with a rolling pin or 
measuring cup. Ahh, stress relief! 

For a spicy twist, swap crushed cinna-
mon candies for the peppermints and 
cinnamon oil for the peppermint. 

Editor's Note: We recommend that 
you test your candy thermometer be-
fore each use by bringing water to a 
boil; the thermometer should read 
100°. Adjust your recipe temperature 
up or down based on your test. 



Baguette 
Ingredients 

1 loaf baguette bread, 
sliced and toasted 

1 Tbsp. olive oil 

1 cup fresh ricotta 
cheese 

1 lemon, zest 

2 Tbsp. basil leaves 

Honey, for drizzling 

Strawberry Coconut 
Creams 
with Wild Orange essential oil 

Craving some-
thing sweet, 
light, and 
fresh? Try 
these Straw-
berry Coconut 
Creams! 

 

Health Highlights: 

These little morsels might taste sweet, 
but they also hold plenty of health 
benefits. See why these strawberry 
coconut creams could be more nutri-
tious than you thought. 

Strawberries: This fruit includes a 
healthy amount of fiber, which helps 
to regulate digestion and lower the 
risk of heart disease because of its 
cholesterol-lowering properties.[1] 

 Greek Yogurt: Because of the 
probiotics it contains, Greek Yogurt 
can be helpful for those who suffer 
from irritable bowel syndrome and 

intestinal diseases like Crohn’s 
disease.[2] 
Almonds: As a good source of antioxi-
dants, almonds can help protect 
against aging and diseases like cancer. 

Ingredients:  

500gm strawberries 

1 (150gm.) coconut Greek yogurt 

1 drop doTERRA Wild Orange essen-
tial oil 

Desired toppings: cocoa nibs, sliced 
almonds, granola, etc. 

 Directions: 

 Mix Greek yogurt with essential oil. 
Hull strawberries and fill with yogurt 
mixture. Top with desired toppings. 

Wild Orange Power Bites 
Life is busy and is 
constantly on-the-
go. These nutrient
-packed power 
bites are great for 
those days when 
you just need a 

little extra boost. These power bites 
made with Wild Orange essential oil 
will help keep your body full of energy 
during your busy day. 

Health Highlights: 

What better choice for a mid-day 
snack than a delicious power bite! The 
energizing ingredients in this recipe 
are tasty and full of health promoting 
benefits.   

 Coconut: This fruit contains protein 



which can help the body rebuild cells 
and fortify body tissues and muscles. 
It also contains good amounts of fibre 
that can aid in a healthy digestive sys-
tem. 

 Dried Cranberries: This berry can help 
to regulate blood sugar levels in indi-
viduals with type two diabetes. Dried 
Cranberries also have antioxidants 
that can help decrease risks of inflam-
mation, heart disease, and cancer. 

 Raw Honey: This delicious food has 
antibacterial and anti-fungal proper-
ties like hydrogen peroxide and anti-
septic. Certain types of raw honey 
have been used to fight even the 
toughest of bacterial infections such 
as methicillin-resistant Staphylococcus 
aureus (MRSA). 

 Chia Seeds: These seeds are packed 
with both soluble and insoluble fibers 
which can promote a healthy diges-
tive system. 

 Ingredients: 

1 cup finely shredded coconut, di-
vided 

1 cup almond butter 

1 cup dried cranberries 

1/2 cup raw honey 

1/2 teaspoon salt 

2 tablespoons chia seeds 

3 drops doTERRA Wild Orange essen-
tial oil 

 Directions: 

Place all ingredients into mixer except 

for half cup shredded coconut. 

Add essential oil. 

Mix until well combined. 

Roll into balls and coat in the other 
half cup of shredded coconut. 

Store in the refrigerator and eat when 
you need an extra boost of energy. 

German Schnitzel 
Looking for an 
easy weeknight 
dinner, but 
tired of the 
same old rou-
tine? Take a 
trip to Europe 
with this trad-

tional German Schnitzel recipe. 
Schnitzel comes in many shapes and 
sizes, but generally refers to meats 
that have been cut thin, pounded 
with a meat tenderizer, and then 
breaded and pan-fried. This prepara-
tion method allows the meat to cook 
faster and locks in moisture. Although 
schnitzel can be made using a variety 
of meats and sauces, a typical Ger-
man schnitzel dish is made with pork 
and served with lemon.  

This recipe includes Black Pepper es-
sential oil which, when ingested, can 
help support healthy cell function and 
circulation.* You can also try topping 
this dish with Lemon essential oil for 
immune-boosting benefits and a zesty 
flavour. Pair this dish with mashed po-
tatoes and veggies for a meal the 
whole family will love. 



Ingredients: 

2 boneless pork chops 

⅓ cup all-purpose flour 

1 tablespoon garlic salt 

½ teaspoon paprika 

1 toothpick Black Pepper oil 

3 eggs 

2 cups panko bread crumbs 

Olive oil  

Lemon wedges 

Lemon oil 

 Instructions 

Trim fat from pork and cut into ½ inch
-thick cutlets.  

On a cutting board, pound cutlets 
with a meat tenderizer until they are 
about ⅛ of an inch thick.  

In a medium-sized bowl combine 
flour, garlic salt, and paprika. 

In a second bowl, crack and beat the 
eggs. Add 1 toothpick of Black Pepper 
oil and stir. 

Pour your panko bread crumbs into a 
third bowl for easy dipping. 

Using a fork, dip pork cutlets into each 
bowl in order—first covering with the 
flour mixture, then the egg, and then 
the breadcrumbs. For less mess, allow 
excess egg to drip off before dipping 
in the bread crumbs. 

Add a layer of olive oil to a large pan 
and place on medium heat. Once oil is 
hot, add breaded cutlets and cook for 
about 4 minutes on each side. To 

check for doneness, slice through to 
see if juices run clear.  

Serve with fresh lemon wedges and a 
toothpick of Lemon oil and enjoy! 

Raw Healthiest Brownie 
Native to Hi-
roshima, Japan, 
Satoko Kojo, 
also known as 
"Coco," redis-
covered her 
passion for 
cooking when 

she was introduced to doTERRA es-
sential oils. Self-taught and driven by 
her passion, Coco opened an organic 
raw vegan restaurant. While operating 
her restaurant, she held cooking 
classes and promoted health related 
workshops for green smoothies and 
ayurveda cooking. She also worked in 
the kitchen of a five-star vegan restau-
rant in Taipei, and was featured in a 
magazine based in Hiroshima. While 
there, she hosted her own radio show 
and two television shows about 
health, wellness, and nutrition.  

Today, Coco is living her dream in 
Taipei, where she continues to hold 
cooking classes and workshops, and 
provides recipes for various cafes and 
shops. Read on for recipes from Coco. 

 No baking is needed for this delicious 
and healthy brownie recipe. 

 Ingredients: 

1 cup pitted dates 

2 cups shredded coconut 



1 teaspoon or tablespoon raw maca 
powder (optional) 

Pinch of salt 

1 drop doTERRA Cinnamon Bark or 
Wild Orange essential oil or both 

 Directions: 

Grind all ingredients in a high speed 
food processor until it turns into 
dough. 

Roll between the palms of your hands 
into a small ball shape. 

Tip: If you like chocolate, add 1–2 ta-
blespoons raw cocoa powder or as 
much as you like, and a drop of 
doTERRA Peppermint essential 
oil instead of Cinnamon. 

Spicy Sweet Potato Fries 
with Avocado Lime Dip 

Fry Ingredients 

1–2 large sweet 
potatoes, un-
peeled and cut 

2–3 table-
spoons olive oil 

½ teaspoon 
smoked pa-
prika 

¼ teaspoon garlic powder 

¼ teaspoon cayenne pepper 

Kosher salt, to taste 

Pepper, freshly ground, to taste  

 Dip Ingredients 

2 avocados 

1–2 drops Lime essential oil 

2–3 dashes hot sauce 

Salt, to taste 

Pepper, to taste 

  Directions 

Preheat oven to 230 degrees.  

Toss ingredients together in sealed 
bag until evenly coated.  

Place evenly on large-rimmed baking 
sheet.  

Roast, turning once until wedges are 
golden brown and crisp (25–30 min-
utes).  

Place ingredients for dip in mini food 
processor and mix until smooth.  

Transfer dip to bowl and serve along-
side sweet potato fries. 

 Note: For extra crispy fries, lightly 
toss cut potatoes in 2–3 tablespoons 
of cornstarch.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Moroccan Beef Tagine 

Take your beef stew to the next level 
by making this spicy-sweet Moroccan 
Beef Tagine. 

 INGREDIENTS: 

 4 teaspoons paprika 

2 teaspoons ground cinnamon 

1½ teaspoon salt 

1 drop Ginger essential oil 

1 teaspoon crushed red pepper 

½ teaspoon freshly ground black pep-
per 

500g beef roast 

1 tablespoon olive oil 

1 Tablespoon low-sodium chicken 
bouillon 

1 can diced tomatoes 

3 cups butternut squash, peeled and 
chopped 

¼ cup cilantro 

 INSTRUCTIONS: 

Combine paprika, cinnamon, salt, Gin-
ger essential oil, crushed red pepper, 
and black pepper in small bowl. 

Trim fat from roast and cut into 2-inch 
cubes. Place beef in medium bowl, 
add ½ of spice mixture, and toss until 
well coated. 

Heat oil in medium skillet, brown 
beef. 

Place beef in slow cooker. Combine 1 
quart water and 1 tablespoon low-
sodium chicken bouillon and pour 
over beef. 

Cook on low heat for 4 hours. 

Stir in tomatoes, squash, and remain-
ing spice mixture; continue cooking 
until squash is tender. 

Sprinkle with cilantro and serve. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Honey Lime Chicken 
Wings 

INGREDIENTS: 

Zest of 2 limes 

1 lime, juiced 

2-3 drops Lime Essential Oil 

1/4 cup honey 

4 cloves garlic smashed, skins re-
moved 

2 tablespoons soy sauce 

1/4 teaspoon Tabasco sauce 

2kg  (about 24) chicken wings, washed 
and patted dry 

Coarse salt 

DIRECTIONS: 

Combine lime zest, lime juice, Lime 
Essential Oil, honey, garlic, soy sauce, 
and Tabasco sauce in a large bowl.  

 Add chicken wings and toss to com-
bine.  

 Cover with plastic wrap and refriger-
ate, stirring occasionally, for at least 3 
and up to 8 hours. Preheat oven to 
450 degrees.  

 Line 2 baking sheets with aluminium 
foil, then place racks on baking 
sheets. Remove wings from marinade 
and place on racks, reserving mari-

nade.  

 Brush wings with marinade and sprin-
kle with salt. Bake 15 min-
utes. Remove from oven.  

 Baste both sides with reserved mari-
nade. Return to oven and roast until 
cooked through 20-25 mins. 

Cilantro Lime Quesadilla 

INGREDIENTS: 

1 cup cooked chicken, shredded 

1 (400g) can black beans 

1 (400g) canned or frozen corn 

1 drop Cilantro Essential Oil 

2 drops Lime Essential Oil 

4 tomatoes, chopped 

1 avocado, chopped 

Whole wheat or flour tortillas 

1 cup cheese, shredded 

DIRECTIONS: 

 Combine first seven ingredients in a 
large bowl. 
 Heat up skillet. Place one tortilla on 
skillet and spread a small amount of 
chicken mixture on half the tortilla. 
 Sprinkle with cheese and fold. 
 Allow tortilla to heat up until cheese 
melts. 
 



Grilled Pineapple 

INGREDIENTS: 

2 tablespoons dark honey 
1 teaspoon olive oil 
1 tablespoon fresh lime juice 
1 teaspoon ground cinnamon 
1 drop Lime Essential Oil 
1 drop Cinnamon Essential Oil 
1 ripe pineapple, cut into half-inch 
slices 
 

DIRECTIONS: 

In a small bowl, combine the honey, 
olive oil, lime juice, cinnamon, and es-
sential oils and whisk to blend. Set 
aside.   

Prepare a hot fire in a charcoal grill or 
heat a gas grill. Lightly coat the grill 
rack with cooking spray. 

 Position the cooking rack 4 to 6 
inches from the flame. 

 Lightly brush the pineapple with the 
marinade. 

 Grill or broil, turning once and bast-
ing once or twice with the remaining 
marinade until tender and golden, 
about 3-5 minutes on each side. 
Serve warm. 

 
 
 
 
 

Honey Hummus with 
Pepper, Lemon, and 
Thyme 

INGREDIENTS: 

1/2 cup extra virgin olive oil 

1/4 cup fresh lemon juice 

1 tablespoon honey 

3 small garlic cloves, peeled and 
minced 

3 drops Lemon Essential Oil 

1-2 drops Thyme Essential Oil 

1 drop Black Pepper Essential Oil 

1 (400g) can garbanzo beans, drained 

1 (400g) can northern white beans, 
drained 

1 teaspoon sea salt 

DIRECTIONS: 

 Use a food processor to blend all in-
gredients until mixture reaches de-
sired smoothness. 

 Taste and add more salt as needed. 

 For a thinner hummus, use more 
olive oil or a tablespoon or two of wa-
ter. 

 Serve with warm pita bread and fresh 
veggies. 



Rosemary Lemon 
Hummus 

INGREDIENTS: 

1 can organic garbanzo beans 
(1/2 liquid drained) 
2 garlic cloves, peeled 
2 tablespoons organic cold pressed 
olive oil 
2 tablespoons tahini 
Juice of 1/2 a lemon 
2 drops Lemon Essential Oil 
1 drop Rosemary Essential Oil 
1 teaspoon Himalayan sea salt 

DIRECTIONS: 

 Blend all ingredients in food proces-
sor until smooth. 

 Chill in refrigerator 30 minutes and 
serve with sliced organic cucumbers, 
carrots, cherry tomatoes, and crackers 

Cardamom Mustard 
Chicken Wings 

INGREDIENTS: 

Sauce: 

4 tablespoons spicy mustard 
2 tablespoons extra virgin olive oil 
2 tablespoons brown sugar 
3 drops Cardamom Essential Oil 
1/2 teaspoon salt 
1/4 teaspoon pepper 

Wings: 

1 dozen chicken wings 
Salt and pepper, to taste 
Extra virgin olive oil to coat wings 

DIRECTIONS: 

 Mix all ingredients for sauce together 
until sugar dissolves and then set 
aside. 

 Coat wings with oil and a little salt 
and pepper. 

 Bake wings at 350 degrees for about 
an hour or until wings are crispy. Turn 
once halfway through cooking. 

 Remove wings from the oven and 
baste with sauce, coating evenly.  

Spring Rolls with Peanut 
Sauce 

INGREDIENTS: 

12 rice paper wrappers (preferably 
the small circular sheets) 
2–3 medium carrots, cut into 1/4 inch 
sticks 
1/2 cucumber, cut into 1/4 inch sticks 
1/2 bell pepper (yellow, red, or or-
ange), thinly sliced 



1/4 red cabbage, thinly sliced 
1/2 cup baby spinach leaves 
1/2 cup alfalfa sprouts 
1/4 cup cilantro leaves, chopped 
1/4 cup basil leaves, chopped 
1 drop Lemon Essential Oil 
Chopped peanuts for topping 
Peanut sauce for dipping: 

3 tablespoons peanut or almond but-
ter 
1 tablespoon tamari, liquid amino, or 
soy sauce   
2 tablespoons maple syrup 
4 tablespoons warm water 
1 drop Lime Essential Oil 

DIRECTIONS: 

 Fill shallow pie plate with warm wa-
ter. Dampen kitchen towel with water 
and wring dry. Place on work surface. 

 Submerge one rice wrapper into 
warm water for a few seconds or until 
it begins to soften. Remove from wa-
ter and place on towel. 

 Shred cabbage in bowl and add 
Lemon Essential Oil. Place one spin-
ach leaf at the base of the rice paper 
circle. Top with cucumber, carrot, bell 
pepper, cabbage, and alfalfa sprouts. 

 Carefully wrap roll from the bottom 
up, keeping it as tight as possible. 

After one complete roll, place several 
cilantro and basil leaves on the wrap-
per. Pull in sides of the wrapper (like a 
burrito) and continue to wrap until 
roll is secure. 

 Place on a very lightly oiled platter 
and cover with plastic wrap. Repeat 
with remaining wrappers.  

Chunky Spicy Guacamole 

INGREDIENTS: 

6 diced roma tomatoes 

6 large diced avocados 

1/4 cup chopped red onion 

1/4 cup chopped white onion 

1 diced serrano pepper (optional) 

1/4 cup chopped red bell pepper 

1/4 cup chopped green bell pepper 

1 teaspoon crushed red pepper 

1 1/4 cup corn 

1 cup black beans 

Dash of garlic powder 

Dash of salt 

3 drops Lime Essential Oil 

1 drop Cilantro Essential Oil 

DIRECTIONS: 

 Mix all ingredients together, saving 
avocados for last. 

 Chill 30 minutes and stir before serv-
ing. 

 

Serve with your favourite tortilla 
chips. 

 

 



 

 
 

Some more dōTERRA Inspired Recipes to try. 

 

On the next pages are drinks, spritzers and smoothies 

 

Please Enjoy 



Non-Alcoholic Cranberry 
& Lime Spritzer 

Specialty drinks are an easy and deli-
cious way to get into the holiday 
spirit. This non-alcoholic cranberry 
and lime spritzer is a festive, fun, and 
delicious addition to complement any 
meal during the holidays. 

Ingredients:  

Cranberry juice 
Sparkling water or lemon-lime soda 
Ice cubes 
Lime essential oil 

 Directions:  

Fill glass with ice and pour sparking 
water or lemon-lime soda half way. 

Fill additional half of glass with cran-
berry juice. 

Add 1 drop Lime essential oil and stir. 

Tip: For garnish, add sliced limes and 
cranberries 

 

 

 

Raspberry Limeade 
with Lime Essential Oil 

Limeade is a staple in the summer-
time! Try this sweet twist on the stan-
dard limeade with homemade rasp-
berry puree and Lime essential oil. 
This sweet and tangy drink is the per-
fect treat on any warm summer day. 

 Health Highlights: 

It can be tough to resist chilled sugary 
drinks, especially in the summertime. 
However, this raspberry limeade pro-
vides some pretty stellar health bene-
fits that won’t leave you feeling guilty 
after sipping on this summertime 
treat. 

Raspberries: Although raspberries are 
often referred to as “nature’s candy,” 
they provide significant health bene-
fits, especially when it comes to heart 
health. A report in the American Jour-
nal of Clinical Nutrition suggests that 
foods that are rich in flavonoids, like 
raspberries, can lower the risk of 
death from heart disease.[1] 

Honey: Some use honey as a health 
aid for sleepless nights and insomnia, 
since it can lead to a rise in insulin, 
and release of serotonin. Our bodies 
have the ability to convert serotonin 
into melatonin, which regulates 



length and quality of sleep.[2] 

 Ingredients: 

Raspberry Puree: 
2 cups raspberries 
1/2 cup sugar or honey 
1 cup water 

 Note: This recipe makes about 2 cups 
of puree and you only need to put 1-2 
tablespoons into each cup. Therefore 
the 1/2 cup of sugar will be divided 
into about 20 cups of limeade. If you 
prefer, you could also substitute the 
sugar with honey or add more rasp-
berries. 

 Drink: 

Limes  
Sparkling water  
Lime essential oil  
Ice 

 Directions: 

In a small saucepan, combine 1 cup 
water, 1/2 cup sugar or honey, and 2 
cups raspberries. 

Cook until sugar has dissolved. 

Cool and strain. 

To serve, add raspberry puree (around 
2 tablespoons), ice, juice of one lime, 
and 1-2 drops Lime essential oil to a 
glass. Top with sparkling water. Gar-
nish with limes and raspberries. En-
joy! 

 

 

 

 

Strawberry Citrus Slush 
 with Essential Oils 
 
Hot summer 
days can some-
times call for a 
cold and re-
freshing 
treat—like this 
delicious strawberry citrus slush made 
with essential oils. With fresh lemon-
ade and lots of ice, this easy and deli-
cious recipe will be sure to make the 
family smile with relief from the heat. 

 Ingredients: 

2 cups fresh lemonade 
1 cup frozen strawberries 
1 lemon, juiced 
4 drops Lemon essential oil 
4 drops Lime essential oil 
3 cups ice 
3 tablespoons white sugar or 1/2 tea-
spoon stevia 

 Note: For a less tart version, omit 
fresh lemon juice or add more sweet-
ener.  

 Directions: 

 Combine all ingredients in blender. 
Blend until smooth or at desired con-
sistency. 
Pour into cups and enjoy. 
 Note: For a more "smoothie" like 
consistency, add 2 cups of strawber-
ries and 2 cups of ice. 

 

 



SLIM N ENERGIZER 
GREEN DRINK 

Ingredients 

1 orange, 
peeled 
1/2 avocado 
10 strawberries 
1 cucumber, 
peeled 
1 banana 
1 green apple 
1 mandarin or-
ange 
3 lettuce leaves 
2 1/2 cups green spinach 
1-2 cups frozen mango chunks 
3-5 drops Slim & Sassy essential oil 
Water and ice as needed/desired 

Instructions 

Put everything in your blender and 
blend until smooth 

Add in 1-2 cups frozen mango chunks 
and additional spinach to achieve a 
richer green color 

Blend until smooth 

Notes 

Feel free to add other berries and 
fruits you have on hand 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Detox Juice 

Ingredients: 

3 stalks kale 
2 stalks celery 
1 lime 
1 apple 
1 cucumber  
1 drop Cilantro essential oil 

Directions: 

Combine ingredients, except essential 
oil, in a juicer.  

Juice and add essential oil last to 
taste. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



dōTERRA delicious // 
Berry-
Yogurt 
Lime 
Smoothie 
Serves 2 

You will need:  

1 1/2 cup fresh or frozen mixed ber-
ries (extra for topping) 
1 cup almond milk (or preferred milk) 
1/2 cup coconut water (or filtered wa-
ter) 
1 cup natural yogurt (divided into 1/2 
cups) 
Handful of ice 
4 drops of dōTERRA Lime essential oil  
5 leaves of fresh mint (for smoothie 
and serving) 

How: 

 Place everything into a blender 
excluding 1/2 cup yoghurt and 2 
leaves of fresh mint. 

 Blend until well combined. 
 Pour smoothie mixture into 

glasses or jar bottles. 
 Top with extra yogurt, berries and 

remaining mint leaves and enjoy! 
 There are many more recipes us-

ing dōTERRA Essential Oils. The 
simplest way to find them is on 
the internet. 

 Enjoy using essential oils in place 
of or in conjunction with herbs. 
They create a flavour of their 
own. Enjoy. Experiment. Taste. 

Wild Orange Fruit Dip 

INGREDIENTS: 

250g Lite Whipped Cream 
1 large box instant vanilla pudding mix 
1 cup skim milk 
125g. lite cream cheese, softened 
8-10 drops Wild Orange Essential Oil 

DIRECTIONS: 

 If your tub of cool whip is frozen, let 
it defrost in your fridge overnight or 
on the counter for a few hours.  

 Add pudding mix and stir well.  

 Add in softened cream cheese, milk, 
and Wild Orange. Mix with electric 
mixture until smooth.  

 Add more milk to thin as needed. 

Serve with fresh fruit, use as a cake 
filling, or even as a brownie top-
per! You may also substitute Wild Or-
ange with another essential oil 
like Lime, Lemon, On Guard Protective 
Blend, or Cinnamon. 

 

 

Go to http://google.com.au and in 
the search box type in “dōTERRA 
recipes ... For ...” 


